THE REED I & II HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION

SPECIAL MEETING
Monday, January 14, 2019, 7:00-8:30 PM

Graham Public Library

9202 224th Street East
Graham, WA

Meeting was called to order by Mike Ellis, HOA Board President at 7:10 pm.
A Quorum was established, with 9 members present and 3 Proxies submitted.
Mike Ellis provided a copy of the notice of the meeting, along with copies of the proposed 2019 budget and reserve accounts.

Discussion was held regarding items covered in the reserve budget.  Mike provided a history of what the annual dues were originally and how they ended up at the current amount.  He also explained what was needed in terms of current annual dues to cover the annual expenses as well as increasing the reserve account.  Mike explained the board was seeking to raise the annual dues to cover these expenses, with the possibility to also hire a HOA Management company to handle the administrative functions of the association.
Motion by Chad Plum to raise the annual dues and assessments to $400 to cover annual expenses, hire HOA Management company, and increase reserve account funding.  Seconded by Randy McElliot.   
More discussion regarding the dues increase, including the items needing immediate attention that would draw from the reserve account.  Concerns were raised about the increase cost to homeowner members of the association.  Questions were raised about the homeowner’s ability to pay the increase in one lump sum.

The motion was amended by Chad Plum to allow quarterly payments of the annual dues with the first payment due by March 31st, and then subsequent payments due at the end of each quarter.  Penalties would be established if the dues were not paid by December 31st.

Motion passed with 8 members voting for the motion, 4 against.

Mike Ellis will issue the annual dues letter and notice of the annual meeting which will be held on February 11th at 7:00 pm. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 pm.

